

MOTION: passed as amended

“The System Governance Council moves to approve the motion on non-retention as amended.  This action is effective January 28, 2009.”

Resolution in opposition to non-retention as it is being used and carried out under the guidance and/or direction of statewide HR and General Counsel.

Whereas Regents policy 04.01.010 Human Resources Mission Statement states: “To encourage excellence, the statewide office promotes fair treatment, provides for continuing opportunities for training and development, values and recognizes productivity and achievement, and respects the worth and dignity of all individuals who comprise the university’s workforce, and

Whereas Regents policy 04.07.100 Non-retention states: “Non-retention does not reflect discredit on an employee, and

Whereas a non-retained employee is identified in the university system raising a flag on any applications for future positions with the university, and

Whereas non-retention is being used as a non-litigious alternative to termination, and

Whereas non-retention is being applied in an inconsistent manner, giving the impression of unfairness, and

Whereas, current practice does not consistently consider the input of the supervisors, administrators, and local human resource services professionals in the determination of how to carry out non-retention, and
Whereas non-retention, as it is being used under the guidance and/or direction of statewide and general counsel today, has a huge negative impact on co-workers and colleagues of those non-retained,
Therefore be it resolved that the University of Alaska System Governance Council respectfully requests that the UA System adhere to the spirit of Regents policies 04.01.010 and 04.07.100 when implementing non-retention, and not use it in lieu of termination when termination is justified.  
